AUNUAL OF ARK 1983

BEVERLEY LAKE PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION

DELTA, ONTANIO

ANNUAL MEETING

AUGUST 6. 1983

The Annual Meeting and Picnic of the Beverley Lake Protective Association was held at the Summer Home of Mrs. Pam Howe at Conklin's Point on the above date. Our President, Ed Van Voorhis, called the meeting to order with the sound of the traditional Gavel. Ed extended a cordial welcome to all those who had made the effort and taken the time to come to the meeting of cottage dwellers and friends. The Secretary, Marie Shelley, gave the open-ng prayer. The minutes of the 1982 Annual Picnic and Business Meeting were read and approved by a motion made by Blythe Broughten and seconded by Shirle Gowdy.

Our Treasurer, George Boudy, submitted the following report: Bank Balanc August 7, 1982, \$540.30, Interest \$16.36; Memberships \$224.70; Picnic Expense \$11.90; Winter Letters of 1982 by Al Brown \$30.00; Winter Letter for 1983 & Regatta expenses \$60.95; Gasoline for the Regatta \$25.00; Balance, August 6, 1983, \$653.51. The Treasurer's report was accepted by a motion made by Charles Goodsell Sr., and seconded by Mary Van Voorhis.

The following Committee reports were submitted: Membership, Lois Brown reported 58 Family Memberships; Dawn Broughten reported that all preparations were in order for today's festivities; Sports Committee, Ed Van Voorhis gave a resume of this year's Regatta and the successful events that took place. The number of young people participating was almost doubled. There was a great crowd in attendance. Ed Van Voorhis asked for a new chairman and a new location for the 1984 Regatta. Pam Howe volunteered the use of Conklinis Point. Sandy and Franklin Ellis, volunteered to co-chair the 1984 event with the held of Blythe Broughten and son. Blythe Broughten reported on a communication from the Department of Natural Resourses on Lake Testing. They ask for a volunteer for Water Measurements and Water Samples. It was revealed that one person had already agreed.

Under New Business Judy and Percey Sergeant, the new owners of Marble Island gave a detailed account as to whyit was necessary to Post the land prohibiting public use of the island. Charles Goodsell Sr. presented a book entitled "Charley Browley" dealing with the history of banding eagles in this locality. Ed Van Voorhis was contacted by Rev. Lang concerning the marking of Shoals. A volunteer committee consisting of Al Brown, Millard Goodsell, and Ed Van Voorhis was formed to mark the Shoals. Blythe Broughten made a motion to allot the committee an amount not to exceed \$50.00 to do this work. The motion was seconded by Charles Goodsell, and it carried. Ed Van Voorhis brought to the attention of the Association that a Red Flag portruding from the suraface of the water denoting Scubba Diving in progress in the area. Blythe Broughten a Hydro Electric Corridor to be extended from Kingston to Ottawa that may pass in this vicinity. Ed Van Voorhis ask the Association to allot \$10 so that five officers could receive a publication from the Gananequ Water Association edited by Elizabeth Shaw. Charles Goodsell made the motion Irene Goodsell, seconded, it carried. Ed Van Voorhis ask the Secretary to send a letter of thanks to the Harry Russell family for the use of their premised for the past two Regattas.

A Memorial Service was held in memory of Mrs. Marjorie Russell, Cecil

Blackman, Mrs. Anna B. Morris, and Mrs. Mary B. Bolger.

A motion for adjournment was made by Mary Van Voorhis, seconded by Blyth Broughten before we could express appreciation to the Pam Howe for her hospit ality in extending the use of her property for this year's meeting.

We all enjoyed the food and social hour afterwards.

Respectfully Submitted, Shelly